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For Information C&W DC Paper No. 43/2004

Report on the 2" Meeting of
the Traffic & Transport Committee in 2004/2005
(26 February 2004)

The Terms of Reference of the Traffic & Transport Committee in 2004/2005 and
the Name List of Standing Representatives of Government Departments

Members agreed to adopt “The Terms of Reference of the Traffic & Transport
Committee and the Name List of Standing Representatives of Government
Departments”™ of last year.

Formation of the Working Groups under the Traffic & Transport Committee, C

& W District Council, and Related Arrangements

Members resolved that the Working Group on Traffic Improvement in Central and
the Concern Group on Footbridge System in Central District be merged to form a new
working group temporarily under the name of Working Group on Central Traffic and
Footbridge System, of which Mr. LEUNG Yiu-cho was elected as Chairman. The

name and detailed terms of reference of the working group would be discussed and

finalized by the working group and endorsed by the Committee.

Progress Report on Shatin to Central Link

Kowloon-Canton Railway Corporation (KCRC), having considered geologic
investigation findings, has revised the design of the Shatin to Central Link route and
the locations of the stations. In this regard, KCRC briefed Members on the new
scheme of the Shatin to Central Link and sought their views on the scheme. The
Environment, Transport and Works Bureau advised that the scheme was developed
without taking into account the proposed merger of the two railway corporations.
However, KCRC would review the scheme with reference to the impacts of the
proposed merger on the Shatin to Central Link, and would submit the revised scheme
to the District Council again for consultation.
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